AMHERST COUNTY PARKS, RECREATION AND
CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT
BOARD MEETING
August 14, 2017

The Amherst County Parks, Recreation and Cultural Development Board held its
monthly meeting on August 14th, at 6:30PM at Monroe Community Center.

The following members were present: John Mann, Roni Tuggle, Christy
Kreuziger, JoJo Allcock and Stevie Angus. Also in attendance was Sara Lu Christian.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Christy Kreuziger..

Christy made a motion to approve the agenda. Roni seconded the motion.
Motion carried.

Christy made a motion to approve the July meeting minutes. John seconded the
motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Sara Lu reported that the county had a new brand: AMHERST - a Perfect Slice
of Virginia.

The Board reviewed the monthly senior center reports, and community center
calendars.

August's Social for Seniors will take place August 21st. The menu is bar-b-q
and the entertainment is the singing group, "Country Pride".

The James River Adventures had their grand opening at Riveredge Park on
Saturday, August 12th.

The Chamber of Commerce's "Third Thursday" will be held at Monroe
Community Center on Thursday, August 17th. Both the Recreation Department and the
Ambherst Art Society will host this event.

The Ambherst Fire Department is holding its 100th Anniversary Celebration in the
town of Amherst on Saturday, August 19th.

The Board was reminded that the Amherst County Visitor Center's grand opening
is scheduled for August 26th.

After much discussion, the Board determined that the Candy Hunt and hayrides
will take place at Coolwell Park on Friday, October 27th, so as not to conflict with the
Haunted Mansion at Monroe on Saturday, October 21st. [Monroe is not a site conducive
to moving the candy hunt there at the same time as the haunted house; and Coolwell is
reserved for a private party on Saturday, October 28th.]



The Board reviewed the night fishing license sales and theme park ticket sales.

The next meeting of the ACPRCD Board is scheduled for Monday, September
11th at Monroe Community Center at 6:30PM

There being no further business, JoJo made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Stevie seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.
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